Regional Chairman’s Award

The Chairman’s Award was created to keep the central focus of the FIRST Robotics Competition on the ultimate goal of transforming the culture to one where youth aspire to careers in science and technology.

The Chairman’s Award honors the team that, in the judges’ estimation, best represents a model for other teams to emulate, and which embodies the goals and purpose of FIRST. It is presented to the team judged to have created the best partnership effort among team participants, and to have best exemplified the true meaning of FIRST. Among the factors judges evaluate are: concrete examples of mentorship between students and engineers; clear indications of the spirit the shared experience develops among all participants; demonstrations of how a team inspires others in its school, community and beyond to share in the excitement and fun of engineering; and compelling stories about how the partnership has impacted the lives of those involved. It remains FIRST’s most prestigious award.

And now, here’s what the judges have to say about this regional Chairman’s Award team…

The winner of this year’s Chairman’s Award has generated an excellent partnership within its team, within the schools the team represents, with the community college, and with the whole community. They have helped other teams get formed, helped them on their robots, created a practice field shared with other teams, and has constantly supported others at the competition. They have creatively worked to spread the spirit of FIRST throughout the community through their work with AOL, their spectacular website, and local radio and television.

FIRST is about much more than the mechanisms of building a robot or winning a competition event. It is about the impact of FIRST has on those who participate in the program and the impact to the community at large. It is about changing the way America’s young people regard science and technology and to inspire pursuit of real-life rewards and careers in these fields.

Our winning team has had sustained excellence in promoting these goals and they continue their aggressive work to plan the seed for tomorrow’s robotics competitors and future scientists and engineers.

This year’s award goes to the sponsor of the “Gracious Professionalism Award”, and they exemplify this better than anyone.

The Southern California Regional Chairman’s Award Winner is Team #294.

